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Emailed to strategichousing@southtyneside.gov.uk
Ian Cansfield

Acting Planning and Housing Futures Manager

Town Hall & Civic Offices

Westoe Road

South Sheilds

Tyne and Wear

NE33 2RL

09 January 2007

Dear Sir

Supplementary Planning Document – Affordable Housing Policy 

Thank you for inviting the Home Builders Federation (HBF) to comment on the draft Supplementary Planning Document: Affordable Housing (November 2006).

The HBF and its house building members are not opposed to delivering affordable housing to meet the Government’s Sustainable Communities agenda, provided the policy is in accordance with national advice in relation to affordable housing. We would like to make the following comments in relation to a number of elements of the draft policy document.

PPS3 Housing

Since the preparation of the draft SPD the final version of PPS3, and in particular the accompanying document titled ‘Delivering Affordable Housing’, have been published. As a result of the publication of PPS3, Circular 6/98 Planning for Affordable Housing and PPG3 Housing have been cancelled. It is important that subsequent versions of the SPD fully take into account this new guidance and that any reference to out of date documents is removed.   

Evidence Base

It is noted that section 4 includes reference to a Housing Needs Assessment (updated in 2004).  It is important to note that such assessments are now changing and the Government is to place increased emphasis on Housing Market Assessments.  The HBF considers it is important that policy is founded on the most up to date robust and credible evidence base.

We believe a more sophisticated and flexible approach to delivering affordable housing is needed (rather than a blanket approach across the Borough), whereby affordable housing is only delivered in areas where there is a clear housing market need and to ensure this approach an evidence base needs to be robust as possible.

Pepper-Potting

The HBF has concerns regarding the statement that the Council will require pepper-potting of affordable housing on sites within the plan area as set out in paragraph 6.4. While in principle this suggestion is supported and would contribute towards the creation of mixed and balanced communities, in reality and in practise this notion has in the past proved to be unworkable.

Thank you again for giving the HBF the opportunity to comment. We trust you will take our comments on board and look forward to receiving further information regarding the progress of the document.

Yours sincerely

Gina Bourne

Gina Bourne

Regional Planner – Northern Region

Home Builders Federation
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